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We have received Change Order #3 for the West 3"'/Chestnut St. Parking Lot Project. The original
specifications required a Hot Mixed Asphalt (HMA) surface in the lot. However, the construction did not
progress as planned and the asphalt plants dosed because of cold weather. The contractor was asked
to submit a proposal for concrete (POO) in lieu of the HMA. His cost was considerable. We explained
that the parking lot was expected to be completed in the fall and open for use by metered customers and
leased patrons. By delaying the project completion until the spring The City of Muscatine loses revenue
and businesses lose convenient parking for their customers. The contractor reconsidered his proposal
and has submitted a reasonable price adjustment.

Sulzberger Excavating Inc. will substitute 248 tons of HMA with 1,142 sy of PCC for an additional
$12,750. They will also purchase 600 tons of rock base from the City at $9.40/ton for $5,640. The net
change in contract value is $7,110 ($12,750 less $5,640).

Since the City will get a concrete parking lot surface rather than asphalt for $7,110, 1 would recommend
Council's approval of this change order. I did notify the City Council of this change several weeks ago. If
you have any questions, please contact me.

RHill




